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 DVFA EXECUTIVE MEETING

Delaware State Fire School

June 10, 2018
Call to order at 10:00 A.M. by President Richard Perillo
Invocation offered by DVFA Chaplain Pastor Bob Hudson
Pledge of Allegiance led by Dan Burris
Good morning Ladies and Gentleman, thank you for the time out of your day to attend your Executive meeting.

Please turn off or turn down all of your electronic devices.

As in the past, if you would like to be recognized, please come to the nearest micro phone, state your name and the company that you represent.[image: image2.jpg]



If I could I would like to remind everyone that when we do have a voice vote, the ones that should be voting are the Delegates and Alternates your company has registered with your Secretary. If I feel there is a need for a roll call vote I will then ask for this.

Roll Call of Officers by Secretary Elmer Steele
[X]
Rich Perillo, 11, President

[X]
Bill Betts, 49, 1st Vice President

[X]
Jay Jones, 75, 2nd Vice President

[X]
Elmer Steele 81, Corporate Secretary

[X]
George Pyott, 43, Treasurer
[X]
Terry Whitham, 46, Assistant Treasurer

[X]
Dan Carrier, 19, New Castle County Director
[X]
Dave Majewski, 17, New Castle County Director 

[X]
Ken Ryder, 48, Kent County Director
[   ]
Michael Brittingham, 41, Kent County Director (acting)
[X]
Ron O’Neal, 83, Sussex County Director

[X]
Terry Jester, 89, Sussex County Director

[X]
Joe Zeroles, 47, Past President – Director

DVFA Staff

[X]
Warren Jones, 16/86 Executive Manager
Special Guest

NONE
Presentations
NONE
Report of Officers

President Perillo: (copied and pasted from written report)
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Due to the pending inclement weather we felt it was necessary to postpone the monument ceremony scheduled for this afternoon. At the proper time, we will ask you when you think we should hold this ceremony.

My travel log has been submitted to your Secretary. Secretary Steele will make sure this is posted on the DVFA web site for your viewing if you are interested. This will show you all of the meetings I have attended on the Associations behalf.

Have you had the opportunity to see your monument? This turned out to be a very nice way for us to celebrate the lives of the ones that gave their lives for this service.

I along with your Officer's would like to thank Dan Burris for the time he and his company had put in to this project.

Your Executive Manager had sent out the agenda for today's meeting. You will be asked to vote on the Conference Friday evening dance. This was not a budgeted item, I do not say this to be negative, I say this so you are aware that we would have to take these funds from your savings, if approved.

There is was a cost over run on your monument of $4000.00. Your Officer's approved this expense at their last Officer's meeting but we would like for you to approve this too. When the time come, Dan Burris can explain why this accrued. Speaking of Dan, he and his company have donated over $1,100.00 in concrete towards the installation of the monument. We will compose a tax letter of thanks for Dan and his company for this donation.

You are being asked to vote on a verbiage change in a by-law. This by-law was read at the last Executive meeting and if and when approved this morning will be in effect.

The rescue billing draft legislation will be coming up for your consideration. Your Executive Manager had sent this out to you on Friday June 8th once he received the revisions from the Insurance Commissioner's office.

Not on the agenda, President David A. Hall will be asking our Association to sponsor active firefighter's to be able to attend the health training. All of the other State Associations have helped with this important possible health lifesaving testing. This is not budgeted. Once again, I do not say this to be negative, I say this so you are aware we will need to take these funds, if approved, from our savings.

Some of your Conference souvenirs are in. The golf and tee shirts have been delivered. We did [image: image3.jpg]


not order a lot of these due to not knowing how many would be sold. Photo's of the golf and [image: image4.jpg]


tee shirts will be on the DVFA web site. There is a 2 week turn around for us to have more delivered if and when necessary. If you would like to order any of these, please let us know. They are all adult sizes. The 13 - ounce star burst glass mugs and one pint pilsner glasses will be delivered later this month. Once they are in they to will be on our web site for your viewing and purchasing pleasurer.

Have you had the opportunity to review and answer the questions on the survey your Association had sent out? If not, please do so. We truly want your input on everything we do, for as I have said in the past, this is your Association.[image: image5.jpg]



I do not know if the Delaware Fire Service News Letter is out at this time? I have the honor of writing an article as your President. This quarter I composed something completely different. If I may I would like to read to you what I had written. As I say in the article, I do or did not write this to anger or inflame anyone, I truly feel we, the Fire Service Leadership need to have a frank, honest and open discussion on this topic. What I say may not apply to every Combination/Volunteer Fire Department but I know that this applies to quite a few. (Read separate page)
Delaware Fire Service News Article by President Perillo:

Good afternoon Ladies and Gentlemen.

As I sit down to write to you the first things that comes to my mind is, are we serving the public to the bet of our abilities? I know that there are some departments that have the qualified firefighter's and EMT's to do just that. But and I ask you, does YOUR department have the [image: image6.jpg]


qualified personnel to serve the residents in your district?

I do not write this to inflame or anger you, I write this to open up a dialogue. This is something we need to talk about. Can we continue to operate the way we have? Has your department scratched on the fire or EMS calls? When this does happen, the snow ball effects come along.

The next department takes your call then then next takes that call.

Can we have an open and honest dialogue at your upcoming Conference? Would you as the Leadership of your department be open to this? We may not have the answers at this time but if we all work together it is possible we could work something out that all of us could live with.

When you continue to do the same thing and expect a different outcome this is?

The definition of insanity?

Please let us know if you are open to have a round table discussion with your fellow Fire Line Officer's.

Would you, the Administrative Officer's, want to have a round table discussion on any topics? If so, please let us know.[image: image7.jpg]



At this time your 2nd Vice President Jay Jones has line up Mr. Scott Geiselhart, "1 see in color again". One firefighter's story of survival of reaching out and speaking of hope for PTSD and Suicide. How many of our members have committed suicide? Was there anything we could [image: image8.jpg]


have done and did we miss the signs? If you have the opportunity to listen to Scott's story you will come away with a different outlook on things.

We are still working on the cancer presumption Legislation. How many of our members have died from this disease? Why don't we track these and the suicide deaths of our members? We should, we must. From here on out, please let us know, so we can help keep track ofthis for our State.

As my time as your President nears the end, I hope that you feel that I along with your DFA Officer's have tried to keep you informed on everything that has happened this year. We have done our best to keep the lines of communication open and honest.[image: image9.jpg]



If you have the opportunity to attend the seminars that are offered at your conference, please do so. We can learn from each other as we can learn from others from outside our great State.

Fraternally,


[image: image10]
President 2017-2018 rtperillo@comcast.net
302-275-6145

I would like to thank our 2nd Vice President Norman Jay Jones for setting up the speakers for your Conference seminars.

Ladies and Gentlemen, I would like to thank you for giving me the opportunity being your President. I have had fun with this and enjoyed meeting new people. I have been fortunate, your DVFA Officers have represented you well and have helped me tremendously. My wife Dottie and I thank you for the invitations for your banquets and award dinners.
Does anyone have any questions for me or their Association? If not, I and your Officer's thank you all for what you continue to do.

First Vice President Betts: (copied and pasted from written report)
During the 2nd Quarter of 2018, I have represented the DVFA at 26 functions, and spent 156 hours on the business of the association.  It has been a very busy time since the March Executive meeting attending the CFSI Dinner, the Annual Conference of the Eastern Chiefs, and FDIC in the month of April alone.

In attending the Eastern Conference which came the two days after the CFSI dinner, I was able to spend my last Conference on the Eastern Board, which I have served on for 10 years, and at no cost to the DVFA except for my dinner ticket.  I also had the honor of my wife attending the dinner at my expense.  The Maryland delegation did a great job hosting the event, and there were some great speakers that Jay will discuss in his report.

FDIC was a continuing success with over 34,000 attendees, which led to a lot of networking with vendors and with Provident Insurance, one of our main partners in progress, and a major contributor to our Conference.

I was able to travel to the Greenwood Fire Company with several members of the Board, and was honored to present Clay Yocum’s President Emeritus Award to his wife posthumously.

It has been a pleasure to work with Richard and Jay this year, and we get along very well, except for some minor disagreements that we wade through with no hard feelings.  Jay brings a lot of new energy into the organization as one of the younger members of the officers, and I would like to personally thank him for all the hard work he has done this year on setting up an educational program for the Conference.  I hope that the fire service will make his hard work a success, by attending these educational opportunities.  The officers have been hearing requests for these programs, and now it is time to come and benefit from them, especially the PTSD program.

Warren has been working diligently with the legislators, and we will be working hard during the end of this month to move our legislative priorities through the process.  We need help with everyone contacting your individual legislators to let them know we are a united front.

Finally, I wish everyone a safe summer season, and I hope to see everyone at the Conference in September.  Please contact me if I can be of any further assistance to you or your department.

Second Vice President Jones: (copied and pasted from written report)
This has been a very' busy and exciting third quarter. I attended 38 events requiring 119 hours of my time and I traveled 2096 miles.

Other than just normal monthly meetings some key points I would like to touch on are as follow: The CVSI dinner held in Washington, DC, was really great. It was wonderful to see our own Delawareans honored. I really enjoyed the new format, which made it a much more enjoyable experience. The Eastern Division of International Fire Chief's Conference in Baltimore, MD, was superb. I gained a lot of informational knowledge from their seminars. I would also like to thank the Association for sending us to FDIC. From these three events, I met several new contacts. Some of these new contacts will be coming and providing national speakers for the seminars being offer at our own conference at Dover Downs in September of 2018.

As was mentioned in our last meeting, I recently took over the responsibilities of lining up the seminars for this year's conference. I am really looking forward to what we have planned. Along with our normal topics on banking as in Identity Theft and Fraud, Debt Management, Understanding Your Credit, Round Table Discussions, and the Pension seminar, we have added topics like The Stop the Bleed Initiative, Recruitment & Retention, and PTSD/Suicide Topics, with the keynote " I Can See Color

Again". These are going to be great seminars. I hope everyone will agree that these are great topics and support them.

We have been spending a lot of time at Legislative Hall and with our Legislators. We have a lot of pending bills that deal with the fire association this year alongside with trying to get our funding restored. We will continue to work on these issues until the end of legislative session at the end of this month. Plus, we will develop a plan for the next Legislative session. We already know with the retirement of a least 10 Legislators, we will have our work cut out for us after the election to educate all our new incoming Legislators of our mission and purpose. We need to instruct them on how we are the greatest asset which gives them the biggest bang for their buck in the State of Delaware. I would like to recommend that we put some time and funding in this mission. My suggestion would be to put together a current information packet including our funding history along with our goals. By using our retiring, State Auditor, Tom Wagner's yearly report and having him do a short video on our behalf. This video could then be shared through YouTube and other social media outlets. We would also clip it down into 60 second commercials that could be used on television and radio as public service announcements. This is not only to educate our Legislators, but also the public on our commitment that we are a volunteer service. By educating the public and the Legislature on our history and goals, they will see how the voluntary fire companies are a great, strong service and the most precious resource that cannot be replaced.

As always, thank you all for allowing me to serve you as your vice president.

Secretary Steele: (copied and pasted from written report)
Attended 20 functions, traveled 1,460 miles, in service for 99.5 hours
Spent most of this quarter caring for my wife with her hip replacement surgery and working on conference information between the office and Dover Downs.
Worked with 2nd Vice President Jones and Executive Manager Jones on seminar information and forms for the web-site. Happy to report that all 9 seminar registration forms have been posted on the web-site. 
All BEO’s for conference 2018 have been completed. Will need final number counts after the August 8th cut-off date. 
The 2019 contract with Dover Downs has been finalized and signed by the Officers. Still working on the 2020 and 2021 contracts. They should be ready for review shortly.
Treasurer Pyott: (copied and pasted from written report)
At the March Executive Meeting a motion was made to distribute the balance in the Pension Fund Account equally among the participating companies. This has involved a lot of work, getting the correct addresses of Fire Companies and Ladies Auxiliaries. Then inputting the information into QuickBooks. There were a total of 119 organizations involved. The next step will be printing the checks, signing them and distributing them. Since postage would be in excess of $50 if we mailed them, I decided to distribute them at registration at Conference. The amount of each check is $32.47
The Smoke Detector Account had a total of $214,171.50 in it including the $200,000.00 Bank Settlement. A total of 16,675 smoke detectors were ordered at a cost $210,938.75. This has left a balance of $ 3,232.75 in that account.
I will prepare the books for audit and assist the Budget Committee in the preparation of the budget for the coming year.
I have attached a Balance Sheet as of May 31, 2018 and a Statement of Income and Expense, March through 
May 2018.
If anyone has any questions, please feel free to speak with me after the meeting.
Executive Manager Jones: (copied and pasted from written report) 
Emails:  We seem to be having some problem with emails from the office.  In order to try to find out what the problem is, we will send out two emails this Friday, at 12 noon.  If you receive both do not reply back.  If you receive 1 please reply back with the email number you received.  If you did not receive any, please email the office.  Thank you.

HB394 Rescue Billing: The Rescue Billing Bill was initiated by the Insurance Commissioner Navarro after discussions with some of the fire companies in NCC.  This bill has been in the writing stage for about 2 months or more.  The Insurance Department has been negotiating with this Insurance Industry but were unable to come up with a compromise.  The commissioner decided to have the bill filed as it was.  Which was the first time we saw the final bill.  The bill came quickly to committee and was released from committee just before the mark up break with the caveat that the Insurance Commissioner would meet with the Insurance Industry to work through their issues with the bill.  When we saw the amendment the Insurance Industry wanted we didn’t like it so we sent that to our attorney and to the Insurance Department.  In the mean time we received calls from Volunteer Hose, Aetna and Eric Haley.  The problem that those three had with the bill is that is doesn’t not list other services that they bill for at MVC.  The bill only pays for extrication.  After we took the concerns to the Insurance Department, the Insurance Commissioner wanted to meet with the fire chiefs.  We suggested the Presidents be added to the meeting.  The meeting was this past Wednesday.  The consensus of that meeting was the Insurance Department would address the concerns of the fire service and make a change to the proposed amendment.  They promised to make those changes by Friday and send it to me.  They did and I sent it to all of you on our email list.

We sent you 2 documents.  #1 is the bill with the amendments from the insurance industry and the changes by the insurance department.  The amendments are in red and blue.  A strike through means it is out of the bill.  A underline means it is added to the bill.  The second document are changes the insurance department wants make after Wednesday’s meeting.  We are still not happy with section 5A.  We don’t like using the statement volunteer emergency rescue personnel because if it is one of our career staff who are doing the extrication they could come back and say that person wasn’t a volunteer so we don’t need to pay you.  They have agreed to fix that statement.

The other thing I wanted to add on this bill.  This bill requires the payment to come from the PIP part of the automobile insurance policy.  PIP is Personal Injury Protection. PIP is where your EMS money comes from.  When the fire companies who currently bill for Rescue Billing, their billing companies are billing from the Collision or Liability part of the policy.

Cancer Presumption:  We were working on a bill with Senator Poore and the Senate Staff on Cancer Presumption.  We have been working on this for about 3 months.  They were doing research for other states who have this type of legislation.  The finally came up with a draft a couple of weeks ago.  We had a number of questions with the draft.  It got to the point where we said, we truly appreciate all the work Senator Poore and the staff has done but there is only 13 days left.  We have learned a lot.  We suggested to work on this bill during the off season and come back in January with a bill that we are happy with.

Grant in Aid:  The governor’s recommendation for Grant in Aid was a 10% add for the cut of 20% from last year.  That seems to be what most people are saying.  We are fighting for full restoration of Grant in Aid.  We are also looking for the restoration of the shortage on the Equalization Money from FY15 and FY17. We were also looking for the $75,000 to be added back in the Commission Budget.  That did not happen so now we have to have that put on the Grain in Aid list as well.  If we are going to be successful we all need to get involved.  You need to call your legislators.  There are 10 legislative days left.

Policies:  Last meeting we passed a number of recommended policies.  We have de-identified them so you can use them for your companies.  If you wish to use them.  They will be on the website next week.

Smoke Detector Program:  The smoke detector ordered through the DOJ system are in.  The following companies have not picked up their smoke detectors.  Claymont, Cranston Heights, Elsmere, Good Will, Holloway Terrrace, Belvedere, Carlisle, Frederica, South Bowers, Bridgeville, Ellendale, Georgetown, Gumboro, Indian River, Milton, Roxana, Selbyville.  You can pick them up today after the meeting.  You will need to contact Paul Eichler for the maps in your district with the low to moderate income areas.

To all of you, have a great summer season.  

Committee Reports

State Fire Prevention Commission – Alan Robinson  (copied and pasted from written report)
· BLS Medical Director, Dr. Matthews reported that the Narcan distribution plan for the OEMS Narcan has begun. 420 Narcan kits have been distributed to 10 Kent County Companies and 20 Sussex County Companies. New Castle County has made arrangements through a pharmacy to obtain their kits.
· Our BLS Medical Director, Dr. Matthews reported that there were over 8,000 lab confirmed cases of the flu in Delaware compared to 4,500 last year with 32 flu related Delaware deaths.
· 2018 is the first year that the Fire Prevention Commission transitioned the EMT Certification from the Fire School staff. The Commission staff recertified 517 Delaware EMTs by April 1, 2018 and decertified 199 due to lack of application. We are proud of our staff and the effort that they expend on our behalf.
· A friendly reminder to submit you Fire Company Information Forms if you haven't done so already. Sussex County is the only county that is complete for 2018. If you have questions you can find the form on our website or reach out to our staff for assistance. If you don't update your information with us, you can't be properly notified when the Commission needs to reach out to you.
· The Commission accepted an EMT Consent Agreement in March.
· Conducted a Rule to Show Cause Hearing with Marydel Fire Company in May at which time they accepted the Corrective Action Plan as presented regarding their excessive scratch rate.
· The Commission adopted Regulation 710, Sections 14.2 and 14.3 which clarifies that Delaware certified EMTs are required to obtain and maintain National Registry of Emergency Medical Technicians certification and providing a path for recertification for out of state EMTs. The regulation became effective on May 11, 2018.
· The Commission conducted an EMT Hearing in March. At its conclusion, the Commission imposed a 1year suspension (immediately stayed) for a period of probation requirement of obtaining a substance abuse evaluation within 30 days and follow with a determined treatment by that evaluation. Any violation of the probation terms will result in an immediate suspension. A copy of the substance abuse evaluation must be sent to Dave Traux, Investigator of the State Fire Prevention Commission.
· The Commission granted the Indian River Vol. Fire Company a 45 day Temporary Secondary Ambulance Permit in May.
· Commissioners in attendance today are Chairman Robinson, Vice Chairman Marvel, Dave Roberts, Tom DiCristofaro, Marvin Sharp and Ted Walius
Advisory to State Fire Marshal – Grover Ingle   (copied and pasted from written report)
· Fire Fatalities — Currently, there are eight (8) fire fatalities for 2018. Of those eight (8) fire fatalities three (3) had working smoke alarms and five (5) did not have working smoke alarms. The three (3) with the working smoke alarms had other circumstances involved that prevented the victims from getting out of the structure. All of these incidents still remain under investigation.

· Deputy Fire Marshal Il John Yedinak has been promoted to a Deputy Fire Marshal Il effective March 13, 2018 having met the requirements for the career ladder promotion. 
· Deputy Fire Marshal I Tyler Sipple has successfully completed the National Fire Academy Basic Fire Investigation Essentials Course on June 1, 2018.

· Deputy Fire Marshal Ill John Galaska and K9 Tanya will be attending recertification training in Maine from July 9 - 13, 2018.

· Administrative Specialist I — Kent County. Donna Burnett has resigned her position as an Administrative Specialist I effective May 25, 2018. Currently in the processing of conducting interviews for that position.

· FY 2019 Budget — The FY 2019 Budget request for the Office of the State Marshal has been approved by the Joint Finance Committee as requested. Replacement for computer, hardware, software nearing the end of life cycle has been placed in the Epilogue. 
· HB 53 Sparklers has been signed by the Governor and Sparklers are now legal in Delaware.

· DFIRS Reports - We continue to work with each Company on their submittals and cleaning up the data.

· The Office of the State Fire Marshal continues to work and participate with the Delaware Fire Sprinkler Coalition and DVFA sprinkler Committee. They did a great job with the side by side demonstration conducted on May 19, 2018 National Fire Sprinkler Day. I have been reviewing wording for a change to the Regulations regarding the motion from the last Executive Committee meeting for plumber's to install Sprinklers. Any changes will be part of the updates to the Regulations in the future.
Advisory to DSFS –   Robert P. Newnam  (copied and pasted from written report)
· Annual Planning and Evaluation Staff Meeting –June 19th – 22nd  

· To review the operation of the school

· Reviewing program costs to maintain or improve cost recovery  

· Reviewing course offerings – existing and new proposals 

· Basic Fire Firefighting Skills – redesigned for the fall – more hands on with Firefighter Self survival included.   Haz. Mat. On-line a requirement – more detail information will be provided.  

· Status of Budget – no changes expected in General Budget

· Phase 5 Fire training prop – well received 

· EMT – this fall returning to weeknights and every other weekend 

· Status of the HVAC-Office remodeling project at the Dover Center

· Office remodeling is scheduled to be completed by June 30th.

· Security updates include cameras, SFPC secured doors with video

· HVAC project – behind schedule but progressing  

· Training trailers/props received include:

· Haz. Mat. Transport trailer with tank car props

· Haz. Mat. training prop capping heads

· Forcible Entry training trailer – to rotate through the divisions

· Ambulance Simulator – also to rotate through the divisions 

· Junior Fire Camp – June 26-28th, 26 students

· Camp Fury Delaware – Aug. 10th-12th, 13-17 year olds – Girls only  

Constitution & By-Laws – Joe Zeroles

· Will have 2nd reading and a vote to adopt proposed by-law change under Article II: Section 2 which will change the name from AUDITING COMMITTEE to FINANCIAL COMMITTEE and change the word AUDIT to REVIEW in two places
DVFA Conference – Charles Frampton
· Cut-off date for all registration forms is August 8th 
Fireman of the Year – Carleton Carey, Sr.

· Received NO nomination letters thus far. Cut-off date is June 30th , so please get your letters in

Health & Safety – Mike Rush/Jack Wilson

· National Stand-Down program from the 17th to 23rd 

· Take charge of your health and get necessary testing, evaluations and physicals. Take care of yourself

· Talked about cancer, PTSD, suicide and the tracking of these issues State-wide

Out-of-State Coordinator – Jim Cubbage

· Maryland State Firemen’s Assoc. Opening ceremonies on Monday, June 18th at the Roland E. Powell Convention Center in Ocean City.

· Cumberland Valley Vol. Firemen’s Assoc. Annual Presidents Council meeting on Friday, August 4th at the Community Vol. Fire Co. in Fairplay, MD.

DVFA Foundation – Jim Cubbage
· DVFA Foundation welcomes Ron O’Neal, President Millsboro Fire Co. and Issac Willis, Past Chief Citizen’s Hose. Both were elected to six (6) year terms on the Board.

· Sadden to accept the resignation of Raymond T. Stevens from the Board. Ray served the Foundation for 16 years as the Treasurer. 

· Finalizing plans for a raffle at the DVFA Conference in September. The raffle will benefit the scholarship program
Permanent Memorial – Dan Burris

· Explained the $4,000 override on the monument project. There were 4 additional names added that were not in the original proposal at $250 each ($1,000) and they needed a larger crane to remove the old monument over the power lines at a cost of $3,000
Recruitment & Retention – Richard J. Perillo
· Need to make this program a State-wide effort

· Need to share ideas from companies and counties

· Review previous things to see what has worked and what hasn’t

· Leadership plays a key role in R&R

Revolving Loan – Richard T. Perillo
· Loaned Selbyville Fire Co. $243,000. That depletes the funds in the account
Scholarship – Dan Carrier
· There was $27,043.80 available this year for scholarships

· Accepted 32 applications for funding

· Each applicant will receive $845
Web Page – Pablo Reyes
· Need your help to make the web page better
Recognition of Past Presidents – 1st Vice President Betts 
18 Past Presidents and 1 President Emeritus in attendance
President Perillo asked that all current company President’s and current company Fire Chief’s stand for recognition.
Affiliated Organizations/Agency Representatives

Ladies’ Auxiliary President Lynn Warner:
· Introduced the State and County Association ladies that were in attendance today

· Since this is her last official meeting before Conference, she thanked everyone for a great year
State Fire Chiefs President Andy Hall: 
· Next meeting is the Expo at Harrington on June 28th starting at 3:00 PM with meeting at 7:00 

· Still have tickets for the gun raffle, see any of the Officers

· Spent about $10,000 thus far to send people for the cardio kinetics testing. It cost $225 per person.
· Several companies and associations have donated money to the program to keep it going. Would ask that this Association consider a donation.
State Fire Police President Cheryl Kelly: 

· Thanks for the recognition 

State EMS Secretary Mike McMichaels: (copied from written report)
· Next quarterly meeting is Tuesday, June 19th at DSFS in Dover at 7:00 PM

· Hoping to have future meeting broadcast/podcast on Facebook

· Protocols have been revised and are being reviewed by the medical directors

· Requesting letters for their awards program at the Conference

· EMS agenda for the Conference is set and posted on the DVFA web-site

· Thanks to everyone that took part in the National EMS Memorial Bike Ride
NVFC – Terry Jester:  
· Will be making-up a power point presentation to explain what the NVFC can do for you
· Explained some of the benefits you receive as a member

· $15 for annual dues, with lots of benefits
Del-Mar-Va Association – Elmer Steele:
(copied from written report)
I bring greetings from the Officers and Members of the Del-Mar-Va Firemen’s Association. Things have been pretty quite with us since we completed our annual convention in April.

We are scheduled to work a couple of bar-b-ques at Greenwood in July and August.

Our next quarterly meeting will be Sunday, August 5th in Parksley, VA. Committees will meet at 12:00 noon and the executive meeting will start at 1:00 PM.  Hope to see you there.

Our new 2nd Vice President is Dave Dixon from Gumboro 

Communications:
The following communications were received and were summarized by Secretary Steele
· Received letter from Hartly Fire Co. reference to change in delegates and alternates
· Received letter from Bowers Fire Co. reference to change to delegates and alternates
· Received letter from Marydel Fire Co. reference to change to delegates and alternates

· Received letter from Five Points Fire Co. reference to change to delegates and alternates
· Letter to President Perillo from Bill Webb, CFSI, thanking the DVFA members for the support of CFSI

· Letter to President Perillo from President Bryan Jackson of the Bowers Fire Co. with reference to status of Jeff Dennison

· Letter to Jeff Dennison from President Perillo advising him of his suspension from a Director’s position of the DVFA and removal from any DVFA Committee

· Letter from Hartly Fire Co. advising that J. Allen Metheny was not longer a member of Hartly Fire Co.

· Letter from New Castle County Firefighter’s Assoc. supporting Dan Carrier for 2nd Vice President of the DVFA

· Letter from Laurel Fire Dept. supporting Elmer Steele for Secretary of the DVFA

· Letter from Sussex County Vol. Firefighter’s Assoc. supporting Elmer Steele for Secretary of the DVFA

· Letter from Sussex County Vol. Firefighter’s Assoc. supporting Norman Jay Jones for 1st Vice President of the DVFA

Motion by Terry Jester and second by Dave Ruff to accept the communications that were presented.
Motion carried
OLD BUSINESS 
Bruce Ennis discussed the issue from the last meeting reference to fire company debts. After some discussion, Ray Stevens gave a detailed report of fire company debt in Sussex County. After that report, it was suggested that Kent and New Castle Counties do the same type report.

Motion by Joe Zeroles and second by Mark Gott to accept the proposed by-law changes to Article II, Section 2 as the 2nd reading. (see changes above in committee report)

Motion carried

NEW BUSINESS
· Motion by Ron Marvel and second by Mark Gott to support the 2nd Vice President’s recommendation for the PSA program not to exceed $10,000 (see details in his report above)            Motion carried
· Motion by Tom DiCristofaro and second by Jon Townley to table House Bill 394 until we have more information                Motion carried

· Motion by Dan Carrier and second by Tom DiCristofaro to support the $4,000 override on the Monument     ($1,000 for 4 extra names and $3,000 for a bigger crane)                 Motion carried

· Motion by Jack Wilson and second by Jon Townley to donate $2,250 to the State Fire Chief’s for the cardio kinetics program            (10 people at $225)              Motion carried

· Motion by Stephen “Redman” Maichle and second by Terry Jester that the DVFA pay for the Friday night dance during the Conference       (approx. cost of $7,200)    Motion carried

· Discussion was held regarding the re-scheduling of the monument dedication. After several minutes of discussion, a motion was made by Brian Bashista and second by Dave Ruff to have the dedication on Friday afternoon of Conference           Motion carried
PAYMENT OF BILLS

Treasurer Pyott highlighted the bills to be paid. 
2:14 PM


Delaware Volunteer Firefighter’s Association

08/08/18


         Expenses by Vendor Summary

Accrual Basis


March 11, 2018 through June 10, 2018










Mar 11 – Jun 10, ‘18




AT&T







     39.30

BAILEY’S LAWN and LANDSCAPE, LLC


            20,405.00

BUMPERS & COMPANY




  
   337.50

CANNON FINANCIAL SERVICES. INC.



   893.46

CHIEF TECHNOLOGIES





1,152.00

CHRISTIANA FIRE CO.





   396.10

COLONAL ELECTRIC SUPPLY COMPANY, INC.

          210,938.75

COMCAST BUSINESS





   881.31

CONGRESSIONAL FIRE SERVICES INSTITUTE

            53,315.63

CONSTRUCTION LAYOUT SERVICES



   900.00

CUMBERLAND VALLEY VOL. FIREMEN’S ASSOC.

    
   100.00

DVFA CONFERENCE ACCOUNT



   
   709.20

DVFA FOUNDATION





6,000.00




DVFA OPERATIONS ACCOUNT


           
            20,100.00   




DVFA PENSION FUND





     50.00




ELAN/CARDMEMBER SERVICE



              6,451.84




ELMER B. STEELE





3,000.00




GEORGE J. PYOTT, JR.





2,500.00




GOLDFEIN & JOSEPH, P. C.




   122.50

HTK







2,477.64

INTUIT TRANSACTION





   688.50

KENNETH H. McMAHON




   178.41

LLOYD MEMORIALS




            30,000.00

M&T BANK






     50.00  

M&T BANK/CARDMEMBER SERVICE



1,345.83

NORMAN “JAY” JONES, JR.




2,000.00

PHB, INC.






9,695.00

REHOBOTH BEACH VOL. FIRE CO.



1,200.00

RICHARD T. PERILLO





3,500.00

SELECTIVE INSURANCE CO. OF AMERICA



3,720.00

STEVE AUSTIN






     52.48

THE CONFERENCE GROUP, LLC



     
     12.52

THOMAS GOTT





  
   335.50

UNITED STATES TREASURY




     65.89

VERIZON WIRELESS





   279.32

VERNON INGRAM





2,055.00

VOID







       0.00

WARREN JONES





    
     56.97

WILLARD BETTS, JR.





 2,000.00

       TOTAL





          388,005.65


Motion by Stephen “Redman” Maichle and second by Jeff Eisenbrey to pay the bills as presented.
 
Motion carried. 
GOOD OF THE ASSOCIATION

· Chief Richard J. Perillo gave a report on the arrangements for Robert G. “Bob” Stineman

· Chief Jack Wilson gave a report on the Seaford softball tournament for the Burn Camp

· President Andy Hall thanked the Association for the donation for cardio kinetics
ADJOURNMENT 

It was regularly moved by Guy Hudson and seconded by Jasper Lakey that the June Executive Meeting be adjourned. Motion carried. DVFA 2nd Vice President Jay Jones offered the Benediction. The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Elmer B. Steele
Elmer B. Steele
Corporate Secretary

I hereby attest that this a true copy of the proceedings of the Delaware Volunteer Firefighter’s Association Executive Meeting held on June 10, 2018.

Attest:
  Warren F. Jones




Richard T. Perillo

  Executive Manager




President
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